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Case Report 

Mrs. H. 50 years, para 6 reported for a lump 
and heaviness in the lower abdomen for the last 
one year. She also gave the history of Tuber­
cular Spine for the last 12 years. 

On examination patient was of average built. 
She had gibbus (Pott's Spine at the level of T-
12, and L-1). Abdominal examination reveal­
ed a solid lump arising out of pelvis reaching 
up to the level of umbilicus, freely mobile from 
side to side and non tender. Uterus was smaller 
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than normal size and was pushed to the left 
side by a mass that was felt in the right and 
anterior fornix . 

At Operation it was found that the right ovary 
was normal and unlike the clinical impression 
the tumour was found to be fibromyoma arising 
from the round ligament (Figs. 1 and 2). The 
uterus was posterior and pushed to left side. 
Left adnexa was normal. Abdominal total 
hysterectomy with bilateral salpingo-oophorec­
tomy was done. 

Post-Operative period was most uneventful. 
Histopathological report conformed the diag­
nosis. 

Patient was discharged cured on 9th post­
operative day. 

See Figs. on Art Paper III 


